
 

Joint Conference Call Agenda  

September 28th   

NEW NUMBER*** 641-715-0700 Access Code: 979892#  

https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/stg_delta_tau 

Time meeting starts: 7:00cst / 8:00 pm EST. 

Call started at 7:05pm 

Etiquette of call: Binder to MUTE all during reports and roll call. Open conversation after each report. If 
you are logged into the site you are able to message Binder and he will start a list in the order of 
requests for conversation.  Open discussion will be kept till the end of the call.  Open 
conversation/topics will be kept to a minimum to respect peoples time. Any roll over conversations will 
be added to the next joint call agenda.  

Roll call: Done by last 4 of phone number by Curt Binder.  

Curt Binder, Zac Garner, Travis Drake, Bill Hardebeck, Lew DiRuzza, Written reports by Chad Smith and 
Andy Clark 

Zac Garner, President  

  Welcome to the first Joint Delta Tau Alumni Association conference call.  

 Current state of the Association.  

 Chapters’ recruitment plan and update:   The Chapter pinned 5 new guys last Friday. They will 
have a second pinning on the 30th of September.  Currently they have 5 more guys on board to 
pin on that Friday.  The chapter is having another pinning tonight (9/29/16) to pin 5 more. This 
will bring the current associate count to 10. They are pushing to have 10 more new members 
pinned by the Thanksgiving Day dinner.   

 Update on HQ and Phired up agreement: Zac to read off the email from HQ. Also to read 
response to boards request for goals and area of expectation.  Discussion afterwards. Zac read 
off emails and will follow up with HQ towards the end of the semester to revisit.    

 Treatment of Active and Associate brothers during homecoming weekend:   I can not stress 
this enough, We as an Association and Active Chapter will NOT condone any actions from 



Alumni or Actives that in anyway is harmful, abusive, harassing or just mean or rude to any 
Associates/pledges or Active members. Any actions of this sort will be grounds for expulsion 
from the National Fraternity and the Alumni Association.  All Alumni and Brothers will be 
responsible to police this. Any harassing actions will be handled swiftly.  

 Shirts / Polo’s: Is anyone interested?? NO response from anyone at this time.  

 

Curt Binder, Vice President  

 Next newsletter out to all alumni. Posted on social media on Friday. Newsletter went out to 
active membership on Wednesday. Newsletter will be posted on social media starting Friday.  

  New Conference call Number for Joint Calls. Call went well and new website for call sharing 
was working. We will have another call in Feb.  

 Increased Communication with the chapter. Communication is going well with the chapter. 
We will continue to have them add content to the newsletter and work towards making it 
more of a joint effort/newsletter.  

  Website updates and share calendars. The website and social media is being updated weekly. 
We also have a new shared calendar showing all the dates for the active chapter and alumni 
for the semester.  We will also be posting new photos to social media and website. If you have 
photos from past events please send them to the association gmail account and we will post 
them.  

Andy Clark, Membership  

 Current  members: 29  

 Recruitment plan for Homecoming??   Ask a brother to join. Get his payment right then.  

 Remind Zac to take Square to Homecoming. Ha-ha Zac has been reminded.  

Travis Drake, Programs  

 HOMECOMING!!!!!!   

- Final agenda/schedule to be ready by Sept 26th.  

- Tent city Opens at 11:00am Closing at 3:30 Setup to start around 10 

- Food will be served from 12-2:30 or till it is all gone.  

- Game starts at 3:00 



- It will be BYOB.  All coolers will be checked with our bar worker.  In order to get a 
drink, you must ask the bar worker to get it for you out of your cooler.  This is an ISU 
policy.  If you need to check a cooler with a DD in the morning they are willing to bring 
it to the tent for you. Chapter will be touching base with Brother Drew to get into the 
storage unit and get the old rolling bar top and letter. They will also be providing a few 
flags.  

- Please do not assert your power over our current associates/pledges/active members.  
They are working diligently to rebuild the chapter, and do not need to hear from an 
alumni on a power trip during Homecoming.  DD's will be available....please drink 
responsibly.  #HaveFun  This day should be fun so don’t be the guy who makes it work 
for other guys.   

- DD’s number list. Attached.  Please remember to tip your drivers.  Driver’s number list will 
be attached with this email. Please meet them in the morning if you plan to do the walk or 
just meet us at the tent.  

 Thanksgiving:,  

- Fliers will be out during Homecoming.  

- Rooms need to be booked by 10/06/16 if be guaranteed a room. After that rooms are not 
guaranteed. Room block is under ISU Sigma Tau Gamma. $90.99 a night+ tax 

- RSVP!!! Please RSVP to stgdeltatauchapter@gmail.com  we will need a good count of guys 
so please RSVP as soon as you can. 

- Event is BYOB (Maybe bring a few to share) and if you are able please think about bringing 
a side dish. 

- The chapter has requested to have formal in Terre Haute this year. Brother Drake and 
Garner will look into a few options while in town. Very tentative date is April 8th. This will 
depend on tandem, hotel and hall space that is available.  

 

Chad Smith, Finance  

 Numbers for Homecoming will be available as soon as all receipts are turned in. We will also 
be buying the items for Thanksgiving now so cost will be slit up between the two events.  

 We are getting pricing on Thanksgiving Day meats now. Maybe someone out there wants to 
sponsor this event?? This is why we need a good count. Please RSVP as soon as you can.  

 The board has decided to buy the chapter a grill to assist in the recruitment effort.  We were 
informed that they currently did not have use of a grill for the chapter. We will also be buying 
a tank, chain and lock to secure it.  



 Current account balances were requested by brother Hardebeck. Main account: 3,141.52 
Housing/Recruitment account 71,995.72.  

 

Open Comments, Board of Directors or guest  

The board is excited about the ability to hold joint calls. We plan to have another joint call in February 
and another call in March to set-up the final agenda for Formal.  

Please make sure to RSVP for the Thanksgiving dinner. The chapter will also be joining us so everyone 
will have plenty of time to meet the new guys.  

 

Call ended at 7:53pm CST 


